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Kettlewell with Starbotton Parish Council 

Meeting held on 1 May 2019 at 8pm in Kettlewell Village Hall 

Present: Cllr Macefield (chair), Cllr Parker, Spillett (clerk), County Cllr Quinn (from item 8) 

and 7 members of the public. 

1.  Apologies 

Cllr Appleton (at work) and Cllr Lister (at work). 

2.  Declarations of interest 

No declarations of interest were made. 

3.  Minutes of the previous meeting 

It was resolved that the minutes of the meeting held on 3 April 2019 were a correct 
record and they were signed. 

4.  
Reports from North Yorkshire County Council and Craven District Council.  

a. There was no report from CDC. Cllr Graham would be thanked for her work in past 

years. Action Cllr Spillett 

b. The report from NYCC was given later, when Cllr Quinn joined the meeting.  

5.  Planning 

It was noted that the YDNP had refused application C/46/157J, for full planning 

permission for erection of open fronted storage shed on land adjacent Crookadyke 

Farm, Kettlewell.  

6.  Accounts 

It was noted that on 22 March 2019, Barclays Business Saver had £8,371 and the 

Community Account £100.  

7.  Correspondence 

In response to a letter requesting a timeframe to resolve the concern over the posts 

on the Kettlewell Village Green, it was noted the council would be going to its solicitor 

promptly.  

8.  Matters arising from the minutes 

It was noted that: 

a. The organiser of the proposed Pilates classes intends to start them in the autumn. 

b. The resubmission of Highways issues through the portal had not yet been made. 

Action Cllr Spillett 

c. The litter-pick would be at 10am on Sunday 12 May. Action Cllrs Macefield and 

Spillett 

d. There was no street lighting update, but it was agreed to investigate replacing the 

light at the vicarage. Action Cllr Parker  

e. A surround sound microphone had been donated by Mr R Lambert and he would 

be thanked. Action Cllr Spillett 
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f. Kettlewell stocks are to be replaced with a donation of wood and fitting by Mr C 

Lambert. 

g. Volunteers were still needed for the Emergency Committee. Action Cllr Spillett 

9.  Report from NYCC 

Cllr Quinn gave a report. She confirmed part of any future members’ budget could be 
spent on small scale Highways work. Action Cllr Macefield 

10.  Matters raised by the public 

It was reported/ requested that: 

a. That there had been discussion of the Market Place in a Council meeting of late 
2004 or early 2005. The meeting minutes would be searched. Action Cllr 
Spillett 

b. The dog waste bin near the playing fields has disappeared and should be 
replaced. Action Cllr Spillett 

c. Anne Vetch be invited to a future meeting in order to outline Kettlewell School 
changes. Action Cllr Spillett 

d. Local facilities should be used, to support sustainability of the parish. 

e. The light at Manningham House has been out for years and the Council was still 
paying for electricity to be supplied to it. 

f. The War Memorial land (given to the Council by the Skipton District Council) is 
not registered. 

g. Traffic wardens should be asked to visit Kettlewell and notice be put in the Link 
requesting people to parking sensibly so that emergency service vehicles have 
room to pass. Action Cllr Spillett 

 


